

Student Government Association Meeting Notes
Tuesday September 12, 2023

- I. Call to Order
 - A. Meeting was called to order at 6:04
- II. Roll Call
 - A. Senator Bautista; thought meeting wasn't mandatory
- III. Approval of the Minutes
 - A. Minutes were good
- IV. Officer Reports
 - A. Expansion of the parking lot between Campbell/Monroe
 - 1. Expansion isn't possible, making more spots is more likely
 - 2. Fwgf
 - B. Scholarship help and aid is still in more development
 - C. Water in the music building hasn't moved as much, waiting to hear back from the proper people.
 - D. Students might want more options for dining on campus.
 - E. Getting a list out of all the frat/sororities on campus for campus awareness, so students can be in the know of these groups on campus.
 - F. Working to get students aware of the presence of SGA with help from professors.
 - G. Waiting for the inclusive access for students seeking help with class books they need; working to attend the next round of meetings for making a specific library for LSAT, MCAT, GMAT, DAT, etc. prep
 - H. Working to get a filter for current residence halls; persons to talk to weren't present.
- V. Committee Reports
 - A. N/A
- VI. Unfinished Business
 - A. N/A
- VII. New Business
 - A. Senator Eze
 - 1. College of Arts and Sciences "Flip the Script" project
 - 2. This will take place Friday (Sep 15, Carl Parker Room 105, 2-3 PM)
 - 3. People who want to participate will stay after meeting
 - B. Senator Eugenio
 - 1. Sinks in the set run to short, accessibility
 - 2. ***Notes from Vice President***
 - 3. Possibility to use the design from the STEM restrooms.
 - 4. Senator Eugenio will take this motion/project
 - C. Senator Rumsey

1. Accessibility issues
 - a) Broken accessibility door in the music building; throughout campus as well.
 - b) Dining hall doors preside over issues for some students.
 - c) Reach out to David Martin, Associate VP of Facilities
 - (1) On campus
2. Senator Rumsey will be contacted to oversee this issue.
- D. RA's wants students to get involved on campus more
 1. Potential to tag these segments as SGAspotlight.
 2. Public Relations will oversee this committee.
 - a) Megan Do will oversee the social media aspect
 3. Suicide Awareness by the Ladies of AKA (i think)
 4. Senator Estrello has events for HSA this week as well.
 - a) Motion to contact LUHub on these events upcoming.

VIII. Open Forum

A. SGA Rep Honors Association

1. Transportation for students to participate in service projects within the area.
2. It would be an additional cost (service fee increases)
3. Potential to apply for Co-Sponsorship to cover cost.

B. Improve the Title IX office

1. Be transparent with the names of those accused of sexual assault.
2. Give out stats of sexual assaults on campus at the end of the semester.
3. The guidelines for the sexual misconduct policy usually changes by whoever the president is.
4. Clarity report is for different type of offenses that have happened on a campus from a sexual assault standpoint.

C. SGA input on sexual assault survivors

1. More educational input for the students about sexual assault on campus
2. Tie-in Sexual Assault and Self-Defense
 - a) Housing can assist with the logistics of this event

IX. Justices' Comments

A. N/A

X. Advisor's Comments

- A. Met with Architects for creating the intramural field. Things have been outlined for designs and using the green space to use as a play space
- B. The patio in rec sports is potentially going to be opened no later than february; food truck, alcohol, etc.

XI. Announcements

- A. Safety Walk; Sep. 18; 7pm

- B. House Session; Sep. 19; 6 PM
- C. Committee Interest Meeting; Sep. 26; 6
- D. Centennial Celebration; Sep 17th; 4PM-till

XII. Adjournment

- A. Meeting is adjourned at 7:04 PM